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New Public Hearing Date 
General Service Lamps 
Docket No. 19-AAER-04 
 

INTRODUCTION 
The California Energy Commission proposes to amend the regulations for general 
service lamps to align with federal law and to reinstate a severability clause after 
considering all comments, objections, and recommendations regarding the proposed 
action. A written comment period was held from August 16, 2019 – October 7, 2019.  

 
PUBLIC HEARING 
On August 23, 2019, the California Energy Commission published a Revised Notice of 
Action (NOPA) informing stakeholders of proposed amendments to the California 
Appliance Efficiency Regulations for general service lamps. The revised NOPA 
identified October 8, 2019 as the date of the public hearing on the proposed regulations.  
On October 2, 2019, the California Energy Commission informed stakeholders of the 
postponement of the October 8, 2019 public hearing for general service lamps.  
 
This is to inform stakeholders that Energy Commission staff has rescheduled the public 
hearing for the General Service Lamp regulations on the following date and time. 
Interested persons, or his or her authorized representative, may present oral and written 
statements, arguments, or contentions relevant to the proposed regulations at the 
hearing. The record for this hearing will be kept open until 1:00 p.m. (Pacific Time) or 
until every person present, in person or via webinar, who indicates a desire to speak 
has had an opportunity to do so.  
 

Wednesday November 6, 2019 
11:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m. (Pacific Time) 

California Energy Commission 
1516 9th Street 

Sacramento, CA  95814 
First Floor, Imbrecht Hearing Room 

(Wheelchair accessible) 
 
Audio for the hearing will be broadcast over the internet. Details regarding the Energy 
Commission’s webcast can be found at https://energy.webex.com/ec. 
 

https://gcc01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fenergy.webex.com%2Fec&data=01%7C01%7C%7Ce24356dc337048fafaa508d70a0844fc%7Cac3a124413f44ef68d1bbaa27148194e%7C0&sdata=Mxx2v9yhd2rSa8jIcnZOMaasoqkPCtVPJCJdZAUuWy8%3D&reserved=0


If you have a disability and require assistance to participate in the hearing, please 
contact Yolanda Rushin at Yolanda.Rushin@energy.ca.gov, or (916) 654-4310, at least 
five days in advance. 
 
The Energy Commission maintains a website in order to facilitate public access to 
documents prepared and considered as part of this rulemaking proceeding. Documents 
prepared by the Energy Commission for this rulemaking, including this Notice of 
Proposed Action, the express terms, and the Initial Statement of Reasons have been 
posted on our website at https://www.energy.ca.gov/appliances/2019-AAER-04/ 
 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION 
Inquiries concerning all aspects of the rulemaking process, including the substance of the 
proposed regulations or any other information upon which the rulemaking is based, should 
be directed to Corrine Fishman at Corrine.Fishman@energy.ca.gov or  
(916) 654-4976. If Corrine Fishman is unavailable, you may contact Patrick Saxton at 
Patrick.Saxton@energy.ca.gov or (916) 654-4274. 
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